
UT Health Science Center - RETIREES ASSOCIATION

POSTSCRIPTS
December, 2011

General Membership Meeting
WHEN:        Friday, December 16, 2011

TIME:        11:30 AM - 1:30 PM

WHERE:     Room 305, Student Alumni Center

LUNCH:        

COST:       $7 (First time attendees receive  
       free meal.)
PARKING: Free parking in the garage next to  
  SAC. UTHSC ID required to  
  enter garage.

PROGRAM: Speaker - Scott Morris, M.D., 
M. Div., founder and Executive Director of the 
Church Health Center.

DO YOU HAVE NEWS?
Please send any items of interest for Postscripts to 
Carolyn Gibson, Editor. E Mail to cgibson@uthsc.

edu or mail to 2686 Meadow Hill Cove, 
Germantown, TN 31838.

           ID BADGES REQUIRED !!
Retirees must have UT ID Badges to enter 
the SAC and the Parking Garage.   Badges 
are free and may be procured at the UT 
Campus Police Office 

From the President

Reservations Only: Call Barbara 
McAdams (901-767-3947, e-mail 
bsmvols@gmail.com) to make 
reservations on or before Monday, 
December 12. Family members and 
guests are welcome. 

   Greetings Retirees!  I hope you had a good Thanksgiving and 
that you are looking forward to December holiday activities. 
    We moved our luncheon for this month from the usual Thursday 
to Friday, December 16 at 11:30 A.M. to be on the same day as the 
Campus Holiday Party.  I hope many of you will come to the campus 
for both events.  
   We will have a traditional holiday lunch with a program by Dr. Scott 
Morris from the Church Health Center.  Following the speaker, two 
staff members from the College of Dentistry, Sheryl Stanton and 
Martha Washington, will lead us in some Christmas music.  The Cam-
pus Party will immediately follow our festivities. 
   Make your reservations soon so that we know how to plan.  As last 
year, we will have a number of door prizes including two $25 gift cards 
along with some UTHSC goodies.
   As part of the UTHSC Centennial Celebration, the Memphis City 
Council voted to approve the honorary name of UTHSC Way to the 
segment of Dunlap from Union Avenue toward Madison Avenue.  
When you come to the campus, look for the new signage.  For those 
of you who are away, you will be able to see a picture on the campus 
website in the future.
   I look forward to seeing you on December 16th

E. Dianne Greenhill
President



HIGHLIGHTS
September 15, 2011 Luncheon Meeting

     Guest speaker at the September meeting, Forrest 
Goodman, is the Assistant Program Director and Host of 
Memphis Morning News on News Radio 600 WREC.    
Forrest’s radio career was influenced by disc jockey, 
Rick Dees, a former Memphian, who now has a national 
radio audience.
     Forrest’s first job on the radio was as host for a South-
ern Gospel show on Sunday mornings.  For over five 
years, Forrest worked in Cleveland, Mississippi and gave 
play by play reports for all Delta State sports as well as 
local high school sports.    He moved back to Memphis 
in 1999.  In 2006, Forrest took over the Morning Show 
on WREC, also the home of the University of Memphis 
Tigers; he feels fortunate to be able to combine his two 
loves- radio and sports.   After an informative discourse 
on sports issues, Forrest answered questions 
from retirees. 
     During the business session of the meeting, officers 
elected unanimously were:  Vice President- Sherrill 
Wolf; Secretary-Kathy Stewart Terrell; and President-
Dianne Greenhill.    The office of Treasurer has not 
been filled.
    Sherrill Wolfe represented the Retirees Association at 
the recent UT Centennial Gala. 

RECENT  RETIREES
CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!!   

Lulu A. Kao                                  Nursing Research Manager
Cortez Clement Fletcher               Physical Plant Operations
Samuel P. Alston, Jr.                    Nurse, Family Practice Tipton County
William Edwin Orr                        Ophthalmology Research Associate
Hershel Perry Wall                        Special Assistant to the Chancellor
John L. Turner                               Physical Plant Custodial
Terry Lynn Robinson                    Pediatrics Medical Administration
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REMINDERS:
*  UT Retirees may use the UT Recreation and Fitness 
Center free of charge.  For hours of operation and other 
information, call 448-5612.
* ID Badges are required to enter the SAC and the UT 
Parking Garage.  Retirees may obtain badges at no 
charge at the UT Campus Police Office .   See Sgt. Avis 
before any Thursday luncheon meeting to have your free 
ID Badge made.
* Visit the UT Retirees webpage for current notices and 
for past issues of PostScripts. Go to: http://www.utmem.
edu/retirees     In Memoriam

Raza Diliwari, M.D.  September 18, .2011
                                             College of Medicine, Surgery

Homer Vernon Reed, DDS     March 15, 2010
                                                       College of Dentistry

Jean A. Tuttle                                  October 18, 2011
                                                         Departnent of Physiology, Research

James R. Wennemark, M.D.      November 25, 2011
                                                          College of Medicine

Dr. G. Scott Morris Is December Speaker!

   Dr. Scott Morris, M.D., M. Div. is founder and Executive Director of 
the Church Health Center ( CHC).  The mission of the CHC is to seek and 
to reclaim the Church’s biblical commitment to care for our bodies and 
spirits.  The CHC opened in 1987 to provide primary health care to low-
income, uninsured working people of Memphis.  The CHC, a health care 
ministry supported by a broad base of  faith and medical communities, 
provides care to over 55,000 patients in its Clinic.  The Clinic includes: 
primary care, dentistry, optometry, counseling, and social work services.  
The CHC has developed wellness and Faith Community Outreach minis-
tries where the best disease prevention efforts of medicine are combined 
with the pastoral and spiritual care of the faith community.

   Dr. Morris holds an undergraduate degree from the University of 
Virginia, a Master of Divinity degree from Yale University and the M. D. 
Degree from Emory University.  A board certified family practice physi-
cian and an ordained United Methodist minister, Dr. Morris also writes a 
monthly column for the Memphis Commercial Appeal.
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IMPORTANT NOTICE!!

 UTHSC ID Badges are required for all retirees to gain entrance 
to the SAC as well as to the UT Parking Garage.    The UT Parking Ga-
rage is now secured, and no one may enter without a UTHSC ID Badge.  
The Garage gate will no longer be left open before retirees luncheon 
meetings as it has been in the past. UTHSC ID Badges are free to retirees 
and may be obtained at the UT Campus Police office.   
 The Visitors Lot will not be available to retirees for the Decem-
ber Luncheon meeting; however, the V lot will be available to retirees 
for future meetings.   Metered spaces on campus are located between the 
Parking Garage  building and the SAC on the west side, and between the 
SAC and Van Vleet building on the east side.  
 If you plan to attend the luncheon meeting, you must make 
reservations by the Monday before each meeting.   Reservations for the 
December meeting should be made on or by Monday, December 12, 2011 
for the upcoming luncheon on December 16, 2011. To make reservations, 
phone or email the Secretary whose contact information is included on 
page one of each issue of Postscripts. Guests are welcome, and the cost 
is $7.00 per person.  Retirees attending the luncheon for the first time 
receive a free meal.  The meeting is on Friday this year to coincide with 
the date of the Chancellor’s Holiday party.  Retirees are invited to the 
Chancellor’s party, which follows the Retirees luncheon meeting.

     
       Happy Holidays!


